
 

WEEKLY MASS INTENTIONS 
SATURDAY, June 20, 6:30PM Mass 

W/B K & B Shephard by Mary/Lorin Brass 

SUNDAY, June 21, 10:30 AM Mass 

For Parishioners of St. Magdalen & St. Dominic 

WEDNESDAY, June 24, 9:00 AM Mass  

+Jane & Herman Rausch by Mary/Lorin Brass 

FRIDAY, June 26, 7:30AM 

+Shelly Bottemiller by Mary/Lorin Brass 

SATURDAY, June 27, 6:30PM 

For 8th Grade & Senior Graduates 

SUNDAY, June 28, 10:30 AM Mass 

W/B Father Rader - In Gratitude! 
Suggested donation is $10--Call or contact the Office 

to request a Mass. 

St. Magdalen 
Parish would 
like to extend 
a warm 
welcome to all who are visiting or are 
new to the area.  If you are not registered 
at St. Magdalen and consider this your 
Parish, please contact or stop by the 
Parish Office. 

Access our weekly Bulletin online by going 

to: stmagdalenlennox.parishesonline.com. 

THE CATHOLIC DAUGHTERS  

will meet in St. Magdalen’s  

Hall on Tuesday, June 23, at 

6:30PM for the  

Installation of New  

Officers. All women are invited. 

FLOWERS FOR THE CHURCH:  Please feel 

free to bring your own home grown 

flowers to beautify our church/

sanctuary.  Bring flowers the day of 

Mass and place in church.  Bring flowers 

in your own vase (which will be returned 

to you) or use a vase at church. 

LECTORS & SACRISTANS 

Please stop in the office before 
Saturday or Sunday Mass to volunteer 
your ministry.  Thank you! 

THANK YOU for your generous 

donations to CFSA 2020.  We are 

still aiming to meet our goal of 

$17,000.                                   

Please keep sending/bringing them. 

GRADUATES MASS:  We will be 

honoring and offering the 6:30PM 

Mass for our seniors and 8th graders 

from St. Magdalen next Saturday, 

June 27.  Please keep them and all 

graduates in your prayers as they 

continue the next step of their 

journey.  The seniors are: Will 

Daugherty, Caitlin George, Abbie 

Kribell, and Rylee Stoebner.  The 8th 

graders are: Ashley Bondesen, 

Paxton Dubblede, Eli Homan, Will 

Hoppe, Ethan Larson, Lydia Richter, 

Lily Sanchez, Kennedy Schwartz, 

Tyler Sees, and Karin Sweeter.   

 

ST. Magdalen Catholic Church 
417 East 6th Avenue 

PO Box 136 

Lennox, SD 57039 

JUNE 20/21, 2020-- TWELFTH SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME 

A catholic community of Eucharist, faith, prayer and service 

SUNDAY MASS OBSERVANCE: 

Saturday - 6:30PM          Sunday - 10:30 AM 

WEEKDAY MASSES: 

Wednesday         9:00 AM 

(Except First Wednesday of the Month  

when it is in Canton) 

First Thursday Only      5:15 PM 

Friday           9:00 AM) 

SACRAMENT OF RECONCILIATION: 

Sunday before Mass. 

First Thursdays following Mass until 6:15 PM. 

Any time by appointment. 

SACRAMENTAL PREPARATION: 

Sacrament of Baptism:  By appointment. 

Call parish office. 

Sacrament of Marriage:  By appointment. 
Preparation at  least 6 full months in advance.  

Call parish office. 

 

PARISH OFFICE: 

Phone:  605-647-2187 

Email:  info@stmagdalenlennox.org 

Website:  stmagdalenlennox.parishesonline.com 

PARISH STAFF: 

Pastor: Fr. John Rader  

Email:  frjohnrader@sfcatholic.org 

Office Manager: Nancy Birchard -712-249-4604 

email:  info@stmagdalenlennox.org 

Business Administrator: Hollee Ford -- 605-496-1828 

Director of Religious Ed: Anne Homan -- 605-310-6058 

Email:  anne@lennoxnews.com 

Maintenance: Looking for a maintenance/handy person.  

Call office to inquire about position 

Custodian: Paula Kroeger 

Prayer Chain: Rita Temple—605-238-5655 

 

ST. MAGDALEN PARISH COUNCIL MEMBERS 

Vice Chair:  Marlyn Jacobson 

Secretary:  Douglas Wernke 

Members: Darrel Buller, John Weaver & Paula Kroeger 

PARISH OFFICE HOURS 

Tuesdays:  9:00 AM to 2:00 PM 

Wednesdays:  9:30 AM to 2:30 PM 

Thursdays:  9:00 AM to 2:00 PM 

Fridays:   9:30 AM to 12:30 PM 



 FROM FATHER:  Greetings in Christ!  What a beautiful rain we had this past Friday.  I hope all benefited by it.  Sometimes, 

in Sacred Scripture, the blessings and graces from the Holy Spirit are compared to the rain and living waters.  Come, Holy 

Spirit and fill us with the fire of Your love! 

Recently I’ve had some good meetings with Fr. Lawrence who is soon to be your new Pastor.  There is much helpful and 

practical information to hand on to him and a LOT for him to absorb.  No doubt I will forget some important points but I am 

sure that you will prove very helpful for him as you have been to me!  God bless you! 

Here are some key research resources for those of you who would like to be better informed on how our nation has been 

attacked, manipulated, and abused by Israel.  Regarding the assassination of President John F. Kennedy and also the 

growing political and cultural power of Israel over our nation, seek out Mr. Michael Collins Piper’s various works.  His key 

work which I’ve read on the JFK murder is entitled: “Final Judgment”.  He has written several other books as well.  He is 

deceased, but you can find some of his talks on YouTube.  I’ve listened to past episodes of his former radio program that 

broadcast out of Washington D.C.  You may be able to find some of them on YouTube as well. 

For the overall overview plus great depth look at the long run problems stemming from the post Incarnational Jews 

rejection of Jesus and thus the continual revolutionary spirit against Him, His Church and Christendom, seek out Mr. E. 

Michael Jones.  He is a prolific Catholic author of many books (some of which I’ve read and plan to read more of them).  He 

is also the founder of a long running magazine: Culture Wars and a website: CultureWars.com.  You can find many of his 

talks and interviews given on YouTube as well. 

Finally, regarding Israel being behind the 9-11 attacks, seek out the work and talks by Mr. Christopher Bollyn.  He is an 

investigative journalist.  He too has written several books.  The one in particular that I’ve read that I recommend is: “Solving 

9-11: The Deception That Changed The World”.  I have several extra copies which I purchased.  If you would like to 

purchase one from me, you can for $25 (which is a little below my cost) while I am still present in Canton/Lennox.  You can 

find talks given by Mr. Christopher Bollyn on this topic and others on YouTube as well. 

We are supposed to be well informed (and not naïve) citizens and disciples of the Lord.  As I’ve stated in the past, do you 

regularly pray and offer up your sufferings for the conversion of the Jews to Jesus and His Catholic Church?  Again, as I’ve 

also stated, it is not only Jews nor all Jews who have been a source of many of the world’s woes the past 2,000 years (post 

Incarnation, rejection of Jesus “self-styled” Jews), but as you learn what I’ve learned you will say something akin to “Lord, 

have mercy!”. It breaks one’s heart.  If you don’t know where a primary source of so many evils is from: (Communism, 

various wars in which we’ve been fooled to enter, abortion, pornography, transgenderism, undermining of Christian 

culture, drug and sex slave trading, racial tensions and much, much more), then how are you going to “cap” the constant 

flow of bilge?  Speaking of bilge learn about the blasphemous things the Jewish “Talmud” states against Jesus and Mary.  

Here is something else that should still be common knowledge but is no longer.  Did you know that in the first government 

of Communist Russia, among its 370+ “Commissars”, over 300 were of Jewish origin? (By the way, many change their last 

names.  The infamous Leon Trotsky was originally Bronstein.)  This was common knowledge back in the 1918-1920s. The 

U.S. ambassador to Russia at the time cabled the news that the “Russian” Revolution wasn’t really Russian in origin but 

Jewish.  Yes, atheistic, but hand in hand with that rejection of God came a Jewish anti-Christian mentality—with great 

hatred against the Czar and Christians (in this case, Orthodox).  The great Nobel peace prize author, Alexander Solzhenitsyn 

cried out that fact, but sadly few in our day and age know or care.   As Christians we should be able to not only withstand 

and counter the lies and temptations, but as you know many times many have failed in that endeavor and some have 

actively cooperated with the plans of the “Father of lies”, Satan.  Remember our Lord Jesus promised that what lie hidden 

will be brought into the light and even shouted from the rooftops by His disciples.  I do hope there will be many who will be 

willing and able to do research using the sources I listed in this bulletin column and help educate others as well.  The truth  

  
THOUGHTS, PRAYERS  

& Best Wishes 
 

Good Samaritan:  
Judy Buchanan, Patricia McCarthy, 

Joseph Stastny, Connie Cook & Rita Stewart 
 

Lennox Assist & Living:  
Pat Crevier, Stan Wolf & Betty Morrison 

HEALTH CHALLENGES 
Dan Ketcham, Ruby Nordman  

& Marilyn Jacobson 

FINANCES FOR WEEK ENDING JUNE 14 

MONTHLY BUDGET $8,356 

June Sunday Collections to Date:  
$2,524.00 

PARKING LOT:  Received $500 

CFSA 2019:  Received $0 

THANK YOU for your continuing 

financial support including CFSA 

2020 and our Parking Lot. 

TOTUS TUUS...Ex Longinquo!(From a distance)  In response to the current realities, our 

Totus Tuus missionaries are excited to offer three new initiatives this summer...from a 

distance!  Across the Diocese, Sunday nights will be Family Night (for all ages), Wednesday 

nights will be Youth Night (for grades 7 - 12), and summer Bible studies (for grades 7 - 12 -- 

online and in person).  All will be offered throughout June and July.  Sign up for these 

opportunities at www.sfcatholic.org/youth.  More info in church lobby and in Bishop’s Bulletin. 

THERE WILL BE AN EXTRA 

COLLECTION BASKET SET OUT THE 

NEXT 2 WEEKENDS TO PUT 

FAREWELL/THANK YOU CARDS 

FOR FATHER RADER AS HE WILL BE 

MOVING SOON. 

HAPPY FATHER’S DAY!! 

“A father carries pictures where his 

money used to be”.    Steve Martin 

BE FAITHFUL TO THE TRUTH. 

FAITH PRESBYTERIAN CHURCH will be having a food give away on Monday, June 

22, from 1:00-7:00PM in their parking lot.  This time it will be 10 pounds sack 

potatoes and 5 pounds onions.  All are welcome.  They will have 1200 boxes.  

Each family/individual can take up to 4 boxes as long as supply lasts. 

(Continued)  is NOT anti-Semitic.  There is much more to tell but many cannot handle it now.  A quote attributed to 

Mark Twain goes something like this: “It is easier to fool a man, than to convince him that he has been fooled”.  I was in 

the fooled camp with the fake “history” narrative we’ve been propagandized by for a long time but no longer. 

May the Triumph of the Immaculate Heart of Mary, according to God’s plan, come soon!  In Jesus, Mary & Joseph,  

Father Rader 


